

## ST. LUKES' ACW LYNDHURST

The March meeting opened with 8 members present at the home Bernice Landon. A Litcenny of Intersessions (the gathering of the from community taken Prayers for work and ste-Roll call wardship). was answered with a reading from Bible scriptures containing the word birth. Resurection will be the word for April 2.

Correspondence consisted of thank you notes from Miriam Young, Betty Hudson, Jeff & Beryl Boerger. Mail had been received from Area Chairperson Betty James. Treasurer Marjorie Hughes expressed her thanks for having her books audited.

Advant wreath and candles are to be purchased for St. Lukes'. Suggestions were made new Wassal curtains be purchased.

Discussion on the Spring Rummage Sale, May 22 - 23. Arrangements are to be made for a combined meeting of the three churches to set up a format.

Jean Lafferty reported people who come to the Nearly New Shop enjoyed browsing and having coffee. ACW Annual will be held Thursday May 14th, St. Lukes' Church, 236 Nelson Street, Kingston.

The new Worship Schedule and worship proposal for the combined parish of Leeds Rear is out for discussion.

Vestry meeting will be held in the St. Lukes' Lyndhurst March 15 after Combined servie service. on March 22, 10:00 a.m., St. Peters, Seeley's Bay. Jean will arrange the devotional meeting ACW for April 2. The traveling shirt was given to Bernice. All together the members said closing prayer and repeated the Lord's Prayer. A Penny Auction was enjoyed by all.

A delicious lunch was served by Bernice. Hilda Talboys



## TOWNSHIP OF REAR OF LEEDS & LANSDOWNE

LYNDHURST UCW

March meeting was Our at the church hall held Monday afternoon. Audrey welcomed everyone, and the UCW purpose was in unison. Audrey read also read the meaning of the praying hands symbol, which she attached to the front of our yearly meeting booklets.

Audrey Raison held the devotional opening with "Break Thou the hymn Bread of Life." The topic was "A Letter from the Lord" referring to Bible. devotional The was closed with prayer. Offering was taken by Audrey and dedicated by Mary Townsend. Mary gave a report on stewardship. Roll call was answered by twelve ladies. The business portion was attended to including plans for a guest speaker for April. A thank you note was sent to Mark Raison for the cupboard he donated for the church entrance. Plans were also made to cater a dinner for the OASWT in April. Minutes were read and approved and the treasurers report given. It was moved by Marion Warren and seconded by Ethel Tye to renew the Bible a month club. The meeting was adjourned followed by benediction.

A delicious lunch with a "St. Patrick's Day" cake was made and served by Ruth Galway and Iva Sweet. Courtesy was given by Mary Townsend.

Betty Moarhead

## ST. JOHN'S ACW

The March meeting was held at the home of Jean Roantree. Ruth Anna Glover opened the meeting with Scripture, Psalm 39.

treasurer's report remained the same. collection taken. was A thank you note was received from Reverend Jeff and Beryl Beroger and boys, for our generous gift of money at Christmas. A thank you note was refrom Ruth ceived Anna Glover, for the "Good News Bible" given to her Christmas, for her beautiful Scripture reading and faithful service the ACW.

Roll call was answered by 5 members.

We were pleased to have little BriAnna Gordanier as our visitor.

A lovely afternoon get together was had with Jean Roantree, as she has been unable to be at church and be with ACW members this winter.

Due to bad weather and

Due to bad weather and sickness attendance was small.

The April meeting will be held at the home of Darlene Lake.

Ruth Anna Glover closed the meeting with Grace.

Regular Meeting of Council of the Township of Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne was held in Council Chambers on Monday, March 16, 1992, at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT Reeve Bruce Bryan, Deputy Reeve Doug Mainse, Councillors Velma Kelsey, Allan Roantree and Bill Wood.

DELEG. Ron Smith Polar Power Lines re
street lights in
Lyndhurst and Seeleys
Bay.

#064-92 Moved by Allan
Roantree, Seconded by
Doug Mainse
THAT Minutes of Public
Meeting held March 2,
1992 and Minutes of
Regular Meeting of March
2, 1992, be adopted as
circulated. CARRIED

#065-92 Moved by Doug Mainse, Seconded by Bill Wood THAT Kendricks Park Accounts be approved in the amount of \$9.95. CARRIED

#066-92 Moved by Velma Kelsey, Seconded by Allan Roantree THAT General Accounts be approved in the amount of \$10,414.95. CARRIED

#067-92 Moved by Doug
Mainse, Seconded by Bill
Wood
THAT severance
applications as
forwarded by the Land
Division Committee for
comment and
recommendation be dealt
with as follows:

B-47-92, B-48-92 (Eyzenga) - support granting of these severances subject to 5% of value of land only for Park Purposes. CARRIED

#068-92 Moved by Bill Wood, Seconded by Doug Mainse
THAT a By-Law to amend By-Law 13-1990 being the Employment and Personnel Policies By-Law be read a first, second and third time, signed under Seal by the Reeve and Clerk-Treasurer and numbered 9-1992.
CARRIED

#069-92 Moved by Allan Roantree, Seconded by Velma Kelsey THAT Council approves LACAC making an application for Preserving Ontario's Architecture Grant to restore Soperton Cemetery. CARRIED

#070-92 Moved by Allan Roantree, Seconded by Doug Mainse THAT Township Rear of Leeds and Lansdowne has no objection to Seeleys
Bay Lions Club using
Seelsys Bay Centennial
Park on evening of July
1, 1992 for purpose of
staging a Fireworks
Display. CARRIED

#071-92 Moved by Doug Mainse, Seconded by Bill Wood THAT Council agrees to purchase a brush chipper for recycling at waste site at agreed price. CARRIED

#072-92 Moved by Allan Roantree, Seconded by Bill Wood THAT Council adjourn to meet again on Monday, April 6, 1992 at 7:30 p.m. or at call of the

Reeve. CARRIED

PURSUANT TO NOTICE a public meeting was held in Council Chambers at 7:30 PM. on Monday, March 12, 1992, concerning two proposed amendments to Zoning By-Law 20-1991.

PRESENT: Reeve Bruce Bryan, Deputy Reeve Doug Mainse, Councillors Velma Kelsey, Allan Roantree, Bill Wood, Guy Longtin, Planning/Zoning Administrator, Mr. George Tackaberry, Ms. Julie Keane, Mr. Glen Williamson, Mr. Roger Fulford of G. Tackaberry & Sons Construction, Mr. Doug Kilpatrick representing Beverley Lake Cottagers Association and Mr. John Linscott.

Reeve Bruce Bryan chaired the meeting. The meeting was declared open at 7:30 PM. by Reeve Bruce Bryan who explained purpose of meeting and asked anyone wishing to speak to identify themselves. Reeve Bryan then turned the meeting over to Mr. Longtin.

APPLICATION FOR ZONING AMENDMENT NUMBER 1-1992 G. TACKABERRY & SONS CONSTRUCTION LTD.

Mr. Longtin described the purpose of this meeting was to amend Schedule A of By-Law 20-1991 by changing the zoning on the lands shown on Schedule A to this By-Law from "Aggregate Reserve Course" to "Special Rural Pit (SRP)". The effect of the By-Law is to permit the applicant to expand the existing pit in conjuction with an application for a pit licence under the Aggregate Resources Act and in accordance with the provisions of the Township Zoning By-Law.